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Annual General Meeting

Monday, April 7th 
Meet & Greet 6:30-7:00 PM 

Meeting 7:00-9:00 PM

Come at 6:30 to enjoy some refreshments and review 
the reports for 2013. 

During the meeting, we will be electing for executive 
positions and appointing members for various positions. 

Positions that need to be filled are: Civics, Newsletter, 
Programs, Fundraising, and Social. Let's get involved 

and keep Lendrum a great place to be.

We Need You !!!

http://www.lendrumliving.com
http://www.lendrumliving.com
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Ladies’ Coffee Time:
First Monday each 
month, 10-11:15 
am at Sunterra 
Market. 
For more info, 
please call Dorothy 
(780-434-3732).

Lendrum 
Badminton:
Adult drop -in, 
Tuesdays 8pm, 
Avalon School.  
Please contact Lynn Wong  
(780-438-0517).

The 22nd St. 
John’s Scouts:
Come check 
Scouting out!  We 
are always looking 
for new members! 
Beavers  (age 5-7) 
Mon 6:30-7:30
Cubs     (age 8-10) Mon 6:30-8
Scouts   (age 11-13) Wed 7-8:30
Ventures (age 14-17) Wed 7- 8:30

All meetings in the evening at 
St. John’s Anglican Church 
located at 11111–57 Ave. 
Call Tom Schroepfer for details: 
780-432-0910

Sparks, Brownies, 
Guides and 
Pathfinders: 
For girls ages 
5-18 Call 
780-435-5068
or email 
rley.guides@hotmail.comainbowval 
For more info. Join anytime, 
always accepting new girls in all 
levels!

Seniors Drop-In:
Every second 
Wednesday at the 
Lendrum Hall. 
Any questions 
Contact Carolyn at 
780-239-2399.

Lose Weight - 
TOPS:
(Take Off Pounds 
Sensibly) Meets 
Tuesdays from 
9:30-10:30am at 
Cross of Christ 
Lutheran Church - 11460-60 
Ave.  For support in weight loss, 
related programs contact Betty-
Anne 780-437-7942 or Merna 
780-438-3788.

Crafters of Lendrum:
The Lendrum Craft Group 
welcomes all residents and 
friends who enjoy doing 
handicrafts. We meet once a 
month and share a potluck 
lunch at the Community 
Hall.Bring a project to work on 
and/or completed projects to 
share.
We meet from 
11:00 - 4:00 pm, 
usually on the 3rd 
Monday, with a few 
exceptions due to 
holidays.
 
For more information, call Peggy 
Folinsbee 780-436-9322.
 
Line Dancing:
every Thursday 
from 10:00 – 
11:30 am at 
Lendrum 
Community Hall.
For Info contact 
Don or Rita 
at780-434-5885

Lendrum Pottery Group:
Please call Joy 
Schaut for Info
780-434-1997 

Blue Chair Tai Chi: 
Mondays 9-10:30am
Malmo Hall
Fridays 9-10:30am
Lendrum Hall.
Sorry, we do not offer
beginner classes. If
you know the 108-move 
Moy-style set,
please join us in practicing at an
intermediate level.
Call Kathy, 435-0738.
 
For info on compatible Beginner 
classes
(outside the neighbourhood)
please call Shen Dao Tai Chi
at 587-920-6685.  

Lendrum Yoga Class?
Does a 
beginners 
yoga class on 
Saturday 
mornings in our 
community 
sound 
interesting to 
you?  Would you be interested in 
attending?  Do we have a 
certified yoga instructor in the 
community that would be 
interested in taking this on?  
Contact Jo at 780.463.7079.

Moms' Morning Out 
Toddlers Play time
Are you a mom with a  
toddler in Lendrum?
Are you interested in 
connecting with other moms/
toddlers in Lendrum?  

Meets at 10:30 Tuesday 
mornings. 

Contact Carmen 
carmenmrojas@gmail.com

Youth & Adult 
Programs

Please contact Gary 
Goulden with any ideas

for possible new 
programs

780-450-0927 
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Help Needed 
for our summer BBQ at the end of June... 
We need you to make it the best ever!!!
Looking for Volunteers to help with our annual Summer BBQ and 
Soccer Wind Up.  This years event promises to be even bigger 
than last years, if you have some free time to help with any 
aspect call Gary at (780) 450-0927 or email social@lendrum.org

Volunteers Needed to assist with 
Athletic Park and Grounds Maintenance 
for the summer of 2014.

If you can help for a few hours here and 
there...be it a day, week, or on monthly 
basis please contact us. We are a small 
group of residents that put a huge value 
on quality parks and turf areas for our 
families to enjoy.

Harvey
780-504-7046
athleticpark@lendrum.org

Volunteers Needed
for our next Casino
fundraiser

Casino 
July 22 and 23 
at the Baccarat

With out the revenue from Casino’s we 
would not be able to provide most of 
what we do each year. This is our 
primary source of income for programs 
facilities, equipment, and so much 
more.
Call or Email Cathrine Rostron at
780-434-3839 or
casino@lendrum.org

Lendrum	
  	
  Po+ery	
  	
  Group
Mother’s	
  Day	
  Sale

Saturday	
  May	
  3rd,	
  	
  10:00	
  AM	
  –	
  2:00	
  PM
11335	
  –	
  57	
  Ave.,	
  Edmonton,	
  AB

(Entrance	
  off	
  113A	
  St.)
Po+ery	
  	
  for	
  all	
  tastes	
  at	
  reasonable	
  prices.

Dishwasher,	
  oven	
  and	
  freezer	
  safe.
Free	
  Coffee
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Bulletin Board
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 Please call Edmonton Police Service at 
423-4567 (complaints line) to report suspicious 
persons or vehicles, traffic offenses and any 
other issue of a non - emergent nature. (Use 
#377 from a cell phone)
Call 9-1-1 for any emergency situation eg; 
crimes in progress, break & enter, robberies, 
assault, and injury collisions. Report non-violent 
crime online at www.edmontonpolice.ca.

A written report can be filed at the S.W. Division 
Police Station at 135 Windermere Way, 8am - 
8pm, 7 days a week. Ph 780-426-8300 or at the 
Old Strathcona Community Station at 
7903-104st, Mon-Sat ,8am - 8pm
Sun, 10-6pm. Ph 780-496-8565.

Please call one of Lendrum E.N.H # below to 
report crimes, concerns, incidents that need to 
be reported to our network of volunteers (Police 
do not call us). 
Residents on our network can be alerted to be 
more watchful and to increase security 
measures by informing their neighbours.

Lendrum Area North  780-435-3076
   South  780-436-0735
   Alternate 780-434-1294

LENDRUM PLACE

 JanFeb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total

2014 3 1 2 6

2013 2 0 3 2 11 1 8 5 0 1 1 0 34

2012 3 0 5 2 4 0 2 3 3 0 4 0 26

2011 3 0 2 2 0 3 3 2 0 2 2 0 19

2010 0 3 1 1 3 1 6 4 2 3 2 4 30

2009 3 1 3 2 3 4 2 5 4 4 2 4 37

Crime Stats For Lendrum

Neighbourhood
Watch

PUT YOUR CAR KEYS BESIDE 
YOUR BED AT NIGHT 

 

If you hear a noise outside your home or someone 
trying to get in your house, just press the panic but-
ton for your car. The alarm will be set off, and the 
horn will continue to sound until either you turn it 
off or the car battery dies. 
 
This tip came from a neighborhood watch coordina-
tor. Next time you come home for the night and you 
start to put your keys away, think of this: It's a 
security alarm system that you probably already 
have and requires no installation. Test it. It will go 
off from most everywhere inside your house and will 
keep honking until your battery runs down or until 
you reset it with the button on the key fob chain. 
 
It works if you park in your driveway or garage If 
your car alarm goes off when someone is trying to 
break in your house, odds are the burglar or rapist 
won't stick around... after a few seconds all the 
neighbors will be looking out their windows to see 
who is out there and sure enough the criminal won't 
want that. 
 
And remember to carry your keys while walking to 
your car in a parking lot. The alarm can work the 
same way there.....This is something that should 
really be shared with everyone. Maybe it could save 
a life or a sexual abuse crime. 
 
P.S. I am sending this to everyone I know because I 
think it is fantastic. It would also be useful for any 
emergency, such as a heart attack, where you can't 
reach a phone.A wife suggested to her husband to 
carry his car keys with him in case he falls outside 
and she doesn't hear him. He can activate the car 
alarm and then she'll know there's a problem.  

Page 4 Lendrum Living 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please call a Neighbourhood Watch number if you 
have any information that needs to be reported to our 
network.  We then can alert people to be more watch-
ful & to increase security measures  
(The police do not call us). 
 

ENW Info for Lendrum N 434-1294 
Lendrum Areas:   N.E.  435-3076, 
  S.E.  434-4648,  
  S.W. 436-0735 
Report a Drug House   426-8229  
 
If there is an emergency situation happening please 
call 9-1-1. 
If you need a patrol car to come out to the community 
or your home please call the police at 423-4567. 
(eg. Suspicious person or vehicle) 
Any reports of suspicious or criminal activity should 
be reported to neighborhood watch zone leaders, so 
that itcan be noted in the newsletter under Alert.  
Reports must be filled out at the Fairway Police Sta-
tion at 119th street and Fairway Drive, the pone num-
ber is 496-8550.   
Check out www.crimemapping.edmontonpolice.ca  

Neighbourhood Watch Notice 

Alert (Safer Streets...You can help!!! 
All residents please continue to be on the look-out for  
vehicles and motorcycles generating high levels of 
noise and speed; we need to have zero-tolerance for 
speeding within the neighbourhood. We are currently 
tracking license plate numbers of individuals that are 
breaking the law. If you notice any situation that we 
should be aware of, please call Neighbourhood Watch 
and/or the City Police to file a complaint. Motorists 
with a high number of complaints logged against them 
will see follow-up action by both our Neighbourhood 
Watch and the City Police`.Your efforts are helping 
make Lendrum a safer place to live. 

http://www.edmontonpolice.ca/CrimeFiles/

NeighbourhoodCrimeMapping.aspx
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Partner with EPS: be our neighborhood eyes and ears!

Unfortunately, EPS patrol can't be everywhere at all times, so we're looking for your help. Follow the few 
simple tips below to help us keep your property and community safe!
 
Suspicious activity? Report it.
See someone suspicious hanging around in your neighbourhood trying door handles on vehicles, going 
through yards, or perhaps coming to your door with a story that just doesn't ring true? Please record as 
many details as you can and report it to the EPS.
 
Secure your home
Practicing good home security is also helpful. Ensure your doors and windows are secure, and leave an 
exterior and interior light on if you’re planning to be away during evening hours. If you're away for the 
weekend or an extended period of time, consider stopping your paper and mail delivery and ask a friend 
or neighbor to check on your home regularly.
 
Remove all valuables from your vehicle
Finally, please REMOVE ALL PROPERTY from your vehicles and lock your vehicle doors. This will help 
prevent theft from autos.
 
The EPS is always available to assist you. If you have any concerns about suspicious activity in your 
neighbourhood, don’t hesitate to call the complaint line at 780-423-4567. If you believe a crime is in 
progress, call 911.

http://www.edmontonpolice.ca
http://www.edmontonpolice.ca
http://www.edmontonpolice.ca/CrimeFiles/NeighbourhoodCrimeMapping.aspx
http://www.edmontonpolice.ca/CrimeFiles/NeighbourhoodCrimeMapping.aspx
http://www.edmontonpolice.ca/CrimeFiles/NeighbourhoodCrimeMapping.aspx
http://www.edmontonpolice.ca/CrimeFiles/NeighbourhoodCrimeMapping.aspx
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Lendrum
PARKING CONCERNS
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With the  development of sports facilities and a LRT station on South Campus, Lendrum has 
suffered from a significantly increased volume of traffic going through our neighbourhood, and 
increased amounts of “parasitic” parking. Residents living on 115th Street have expressed the  most 
discontent about this and there seem to be growing demand for some sort of change. 
 
The hope is that traffic volumes will decrease when an additional South Campus access is opened 
in October 2014 from 122nd Street at 63rd Avenue. In contrast, the parking problems are likely to 
be here to stay and need to be addressed by working with representatives from  the City of 
Edmonton. Finding a solution is problematic since the answer to one problem can be the  cause of 
another. To be successful in seeking change, there needs to be broad agreement within the 
neighbourhood. 

One proposal is to prevent parking on one side of the street, partly based on the fact that 115th 
Street is a bike  route and there can be significant danger where cars are parked on both sides and 
a cyclist confronts oncoming traffic. 

East-side only parking would be likely to significantly inconvenience residents in at least the 
two blocks at the north end of 115th Street, and has the potential to push parking onto 
adjacent streets.

Another proposal is  to follow the pattern of neighbourhoods surrounding North Campus and allow 
residents-only parking, with each vehicle needing to display a parking permit.

All residents within a specified number of blocks from South Campus entrance, and their 
visitors would have to display a permit or run the risk of being fined.
  

Thirdly, to introduce time restrictions on parking.  For example, a Monday-Friday two-hour limit 
during working hours since this would impact drivers who use 115th Street as a  substitute  for the 
park-and-ride lots around the Saville Centre. 

I think this  will involve petitioning the City, so should only go ahead if it receives broad support 
from the residents of 115th Street who would be most effected.

Please let me know which of these options you would support. And, whether you would be 
interesting in attending a public meeting about the options if one was held in (say) March, 
ideally with a City Transportation representative in attendance. 
Email your comments to: civics@lendrumliving.com

Abundant Communities
A few months ago, LCL started investigating a movement known as "Abundant Communities". This initiative 
has been happening in Highlands over the last 18 months. Now, Lendrum has been selected as one of the 
next communities to pilot this initiative with the City of Edmonton. (http://www.abundantcommunity.com/home/
book.html)
 (CTV segment http://edmonton.ctvnews.ca/video?clipId=305449)
What is it? A systematic way to understand our neighbors and help create connections with the neighborhood
Why? To make Lendrum a vibrant place to live. To help one another. To keep Lendrum a safe place to live. To 
have a lot of fun.
How does it work? A coordinator helps "connectors" do a short survey about the community and about 
residents wants, needs and desires for the neighborhood. This is entered into a database and then we help 
connect neighbors with similar interests or those with skills to those with needs.
When is this happening? Now! Expect a knock on your door in the next 2-3 months to do the survey. It only 
takes about 20 minutes.
How can I help? 1. Do the survey. 2. We will need a host of volunteers - one on every block or 2 - to do the 
surveys
Contact Gary Goulden 780.982.8738 (president@lendrum.org) if you can spare a few hours to chat with your 
neighbors

mailto:civics@lendrumliving.com
mailto:civics@lendrumliving.com
http://www.abundantcommunity.com/home/book.html
http://www.abundantcommunity.com/home/book.html
http://www.abundantcommunity.com/home/book.html
http://www.abundantcommunity.com/home/book.html
http://edmonton.ctvnews.ca/video?clipId=305449
http://edmonton.ctvnews.ca/video?clipId=305449
mailto:president@lendrum.org
mailto:president@lendrum.org
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Junior Rangers  Spring Break Day Camp

March 31 to April 4, 2014
9am to 4pm
Alfred H. Savage Centre in Whitemud 
Park, 13204 Fox Drive 
$225.00/participant 
Do you have what it takes to be a River 
Valley Junior Ranger? Develop camping 
and wilderness survival skills like outdoor 
cooking, fire making, and shelter building, 
along with endless activities, wide games 
and crafts. Please bring layers of clothing 
& extra snacks! We spend most of the 
time outside.  Early drop off from 8am-
9am; late pick up from 4pm-5pm.  
Course Code: 516888
Register by calling 311 or online: 
http://eReg.edmonton.ca

 

 

 

  A Taste of Camp 
    Spring Break Day Camp 
!  Ermineskin Community League 
   10709 – 32 A Avenue 
   Course Code:  518439 

!  Queen Alexandra Community League  
     10425 University Avenue 
  Course Code:  518438 
 
Do you want to come to camp, but don't 
know which theme to try? This camp is for 
you! You will get a taste of all sorts of camp 
fun. From cooking, dancing, outdoor 
adventures, arts, and sports, you will get 
the chance to discover what your favorite 
activity is in this "theme a day" program. 

• March 31st to April 4th  

• Children ages 6 to 12 years 

• Early drop-off  8:00 – 9:00 am 

• Late pick-up  4:00 – 5:00 pm  

• Programming  9:00 am – 4:00 pm 

• $149.00 /participant 

REGISTER NOW! 
Call: 311 

 
Online: 

http://EReg.edmonton.ca  
 

In Person:  
At any City of 

Edmonton Leisure 
Centre 

 

Greenfield Tennis Club News

Tennis Carnival Sunday,                   
April 27th 1 to 5 pm!

The Greenfield Tennis Club is excited to 
host a Grand Opening Carnival and 
Membership Drive on April 27th.  We have 
lots of fun activities planned for the whole 
family and for people of all abilities. Come 
meet our fantastic new pro, test your 
serve, try out the ball machine and see our 
refreshed clubhouse. Enjoy free tennis 
inspired refreshments and play games for 
prizes.  Sign up for lessons and other 
tennis activities for all skill levels and ages.  
Bring your tennis racquet or borrow one of 
ours.

The Summer Book Sale
Cull your collection and donate extras to our summer book sale.

Then plan to attend the book sale to pick up your summer reading and movies!

The Playground Committee is now taking donations 
of gently used books and DVDs, Board books, early readers, youth chapter books, comic books,  how 

to manuals, romances, westerns, sci-fi, dramas, comedys…we will gratefully accept them all. 

We will sort the donations and have them up for sale at the 
Community Summer BBQ / 50th Anniversary party on Sat June 21st! 

Please contact Ron or Jo Grelowski at jo_grelowski@hotmail.com or (780) 463-7079 to arrange your 
donation!   And, if it helps, we will pick up!

All proceeds to Lendrum playground redevelopment.

Your Ad Here!!!

http://ereg.edmonton.ca/
http://ereg.edmonton.ca/
mailto:jo_grelowski@hotmail.com
mailto:jo_grelowski@hotmail.com
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“Thank	
  you	
  to	
  all	
  the	
  brave	
  Lendrumites	
  who	
  braved	
  extremely	
  cold	
  condiRons	
  to	
  join	
  us	
  at	
  the	
  
hall	
  and	
  to	
  volunteer.	
  Gary	
  the	
  Sleigh	
  Driver	
  has	
  to	
  get	
  
an	
  honourable	
  menRon	
  for	
  being	
  so	
  hardy!	
  
We	
  hope	
  for	
  warmer	
  weather	
  next	
  year.”
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Lendrum Playground
Re-development Fundraisers
Message to the Community from the 
Playground Committee
After much consideration, the Playground Committee 
has been recommended to break the playground 
redevelopment project in 2 phases instead of doing it 
all at the same time. The City has assisted us in 
revising our plans to redevelop the playground in spring 
2015 and the spray park in spring 2016.

We have fundraised up a storm this year including 
Sobeys and Salisbury gift cards, book sale, raffle, 
freezie sales, Concession for the Canada Day Bike 
Race, garage sale, Pennies for the Playground, 
campout and a New Year’s celebration.  Thanks to all 
our hard working fabulous volunteers we have raised 
about $30,000. Watch for our awesome fundraising 
events this spring!  

Community members have been extremely generous 
making private donations. We are so lucky to live in a 
community where community members believe so 
strongly in their community and have donated over 
$20,000.  If you’ve been thinking to make a donation to 
the playground but haven’t gotten around to it, now is a 
great time!!!

Grants make up much of the funding for these projects 
and we have been writing grants like crazy: NPDP, 
CFEP, Community Spirit grant, and the Community 
Play Spaces and we have many others to go! We have 
just received conditional approval for the big grant, the 
NPDP, in the amount of $250,000 for the playground 
and $125,000 for the spray park. Approval is 
conditional on 1) City Council approving continued 
funding for the NPDP in Dec 2014, 2) all partnership 
funding being received by April 1, 2015 and 3) AGLC 
approval of using gaming proceeds for this project.

Committee members have put in an exceptionally 
dedicated effort over the past four years.  Exciting 
projects like this need growing support from the 
community and from future playground users, 
especially going into Phase 2.  To keep the momentum 
growing, we need new Committee members and 
volunteers to join the fun!

Let us know what you think of these timing changes 
and how this project is coming along! Contact Ron or 
any of our committee members to find out how you can 
get involved!

Ron Grelowski  780.463.7079   ronandjo@shaw.ca
Gary Goulden
Heather Falkenstein
Liz Ng 
Paul Lamothe 
Peggy Folinsbee
Phil Mingay
Rick Young
Stew Carson

HELP US:
• Attract new families into our community
• Retain our property values
• Match an AMAZING playground to our AMAZING 

green space
• Have somewhere SAFE and GREAT for our kids to 

play.

We need $100,000 within this year so we can get 
our playground built!

There are many ways to get involved 
and we are always looking for more hands to help out!
Together, we can do it.

Call Ron at 780.463.7079 with your idea for a 
fundraiser or to help us get other fundraisers off the 
ground!

It’s not too late to donate to the playground… we 
are in the final stretch of fundraising!  
If every family in Lendrum donated $100, we would be 
almost be there!  
600 families x $100 each = $60,000     WOW!!!

To receive a Tax Receipt for your donation, make your 
cheque payable to the “City of Edmonton” and put 
“Lendrum CL Parkland Development Donation” in the 
memo line.  The City prepares receipts annually.
Cheques can be dropped off at 11131 – 55 ave.  
Contact Ron at ronandjo@shaw.ca or 780.463.7079.
Corporate, individual and monthly donations are 
welcome.

Let’s build a playground out of Pennies!!!
Pennies are out… but we still think they 
are cool!  
 (We also take nickels, dimes, quarters, 
loonies, and toonies!)
Contact Ron at ronandjo@shaw.ca 
780.463.7079 to donate yours!

Lendrum Playground Bottle Drive 
Saturday April 12th, 2014 from 9am to 11am
Put your bottles on your front step for us and 
we will come pick them up!   Simple as that.
Kids (and parents) needed to help pick up 
bottles and bring them to the Avalon School 
parking lot.  No sorting. No hauling bottles to 
the depot. No standing in line. Just drop them and go.
For more information or to volunteer for a route, contact 
Ron or Jo at jo_grelowski@hotmail.com or 
780.463.7079.  All proceeds to Lendrum Playground 
Redevelopment.  “Lendrums own St. Johns Scout 
Troop” has kindly agreed for us to run their usual spring 
bottle drive  as a community fundraiser for the 
playground. Thank you Scouts!
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Message from Councillor Michael Walters: 150 Days Update

It seems hard to believe, but as of March 20th, I’ve been in office for 150 days - almost half a year. The past 
few months seem like a blur, and for good reason: there’s been a lot going on!

During the campaign, I made a number of commitments to you. I’m happy to say that I’ve already taken action 
on the most pressing issues, and I’m making progress on others.  I’d like to note in particular a couple of 
accomplishments:

At the February 5, 2014 meeting of Transportation Committee, I put forward a motion, which passed 
unanimously, asking Administration to look at possible alternatives for existing lanes and to provide a 
meaningful five-year implementation plan for new lanes. I’m excited to find ways that bike lanes can work 
better for Edmontonians. 

Many people in the neighbourhood of Skyrattler expressed serious concerns about a First Place Housing 
development on their park - a small park in an already dense neighbourhood. It’s clear that this particular site 
requires better engagement and more consideration, so on February 18, Executive Committee deferred this 
site to the last phase of the program. We need to think of ways to make infill housing work in mature 
neighbourhoods, but we also need to listen to those neighbourhoods more effectively.

In addition to those specific accomplishments, I’ve also spent countless hours in Council and committee 
meetings - my role as Vice Chair of Transportation Committee keeps me particularly busy. I also sit on the 
Capital Region Board’s Regional Transit Taskforce and the board of the River Valley Alliance. 

All that aside, my favourite part of this job is meeting with engaged citizens. So many of you have great ideas 
about how we can build our city differently, and I’m grateful to you for taking the time to share those ideas and 
keep me informed about the issues your communities face. 

-Michael

The City of Edmonton offers amazing Community Daycamps right in your own 
neighbourhood. These camps cover a variety of themes and are available for 
children aged 3 – 12 years!

Choose from these exciting themes:
• Arts and Crafts
• Cooking
• Drama, Dance & Music

• Imaginative Play
• Science & Outdoor Play
• Sports and Fitness

Community DaycampsCommunity Daycamps

Registration opens 
April 29, 2014.

Register by calling 311 
or online at 

www.edmonton.ca/
daycamps

www.facebook.com/cityofedmonton

www.twitter.com/cityofedmonton

Spring Cleaning?  
Need help getting rid of Stuff?

Put your items aside for the Lendrum Playground Garage Sale on Sat May 24th.

Donated items should be clean and in good repair:  furniture, toys, baby stuff, household, home 
décor, craft supplies, tools, games, puzzles, books, gardening, sports gear…

Donated items can be dropped off at the Hall on Fri May 23rd from 6-8pm.
Please let us know if your donated items need a pickup!

For more information, contact Ron or Jo at jo_grelowski@hotmail.com or 
780.463.7079 

All proceeds to Lendrum Playground Redevelopment.

mailto:jo_grelowski@hotmail.com
mailto:jo_grelowski@hotmail.com
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Yesterday’s Youth 
(Holy Spirit Seniors)
 invite you on a bus trip to Muttart 
Conservatory Wednesday April 02/14. 
Meet at Holy Spirit Lutheran Church 
(corner of 51 Ave. and Malmo Road) at 
10:15am and return at 1:30 pm. The cost 
is $20.00 per person. Bring a bag lunch or 
dine at Culina’s on site. This trip is open to  
the community so invite a friend. 
Call Liz at 435-5433 or Brenda at 
437-0448 to confirm a seat.

FKDQJH
OLIH

MRXUQH\:,//
7+,6

<285

+H/D
�HQWXUHV9

:DNH�XS�LQ�D�XQLTXH�VXPPHU�FODVVURRP�DW�

0RXQWDLQ�$GYHQWXUH�6FKRRO�
• One- and two-week summer programs for high school students.
•  Earn school credits and certifications toward a career in  

camp leadership and guiding.
•  Full 14 day summer camp includes lake and whitewater canoeing, rock 

climbing and rappelling, back country biking, hiking and wilderness 
living in an extended river expedition.

6HVVLRQV�VWDUWLQJ�LQ�-XQH��-XO\�DQG�$XJXVW�
6,*1�83�72'$<��
7R�UHJLVWHU�QRZ�RU�IRU�PRUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ�FRQWDFW�XV�
352*5(66,9(�$&$'(0<
ZZZ�SURJUHVVLYHDFDGHP\�FD�PDV
������������

TeDeum Singers, directed by Diana Wiens, 
presents “Speak to One Another…in Psalms, 
Hymns, and Spiritual Songs” - a varied concert 
of sacred choral music. The program will 
include works by Faure, Gounod, and Russian 
composers Tschesnokoff and Bortniansky, as 
well as an interesting selection of 
contemporary anthems, gospel arrangements 
and spirituals (including several by Alice 
Parker), accompanied by brass and percussion.

WHEN: Saturday, April 5 at 7:00pm and 
Sunday, April 6 at 3:00pm

WHERE: Lendrum Mennonite Brethren Church, 
11210-59 Avenue

COST: by donation

Classifieds and
Help Wanted
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Classifieds and
Help Wanted
Paula Lechelt lost some keys in the 
neighborhood. They are on a blue lanyard. If 
you possibly found them please contact her 
780.434.0663

Couples Golf League
Every Friday night through the summer.
Check out the following link for info or call 
Harvey at 780-504-7046 
www.meetup.com/FLOG-GOLF/

ATTENTION SENIORS (55+)!!!
PETROLIA SENIORS' GROUP

Invites YOU to come to enjoy
Lunch and a Program ($14)

The third Tuesdays (except July and August)
11:45 a.m. (sharp) to 2:00 p.m.
at Greenfield Community Hall

3803 - 114 Street

• March 18th - Wills, Power of Attorney, Directives
•  April 15th – Lee Foote – Director of Devonian 

Gardens
• In addition enjoy an additional “outing” during the 

month.

In addition enjoy an additional “outing” during the month

For more information or to CONFIRM your attendance
by the Friday preceding the lunch meeting please

Call: Nick --780-435-1045 or Betty --780-434-0711
We look forward to your participation!
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ANNUAL GARAGE SALE

SATURDAY MAY 3RD: 9am TILL 3pm

Southminster-Steinhauer United Church, 10740-19 Ave.

HUNDREDS OF ITEMS TO CHOOSE FROM:

household, gardening, sports, electronics, small appliances 
and furniture, baked goods, toys and games, attic treasures, 
books, women's boutique, jewelry, luggage, handbags ....and 
more!!

SOUP AND BEVERAGES WILL BE AVAILABLE

http://www.meetup.com/FLOG-GOLF/
http://www.meetup.com/FLOG-GOLF/
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Advertising in the Lendrum Newsletter: No charge: classified ads from Lendrum residents, ads from non-profit organizations benefiting 
the Lendrum area. Paid ads: all other ads – business card $15; 1⁄4 page $25; 1/3 page $35; 1⁄2 page $50; full page $95 (sizes are approximate). 
Most Mac or PC files usable, please allow enough time to verify your file is print-ready . Payment to be made to Lendrum Community League 
(PO Box 4570, T6E 5G4) Edm, Ab. Note: if you ever have a problem with the delivery of an issue of Lendrum Living,
 please contact Catherine, our Distribution Coordinator, at 436-7179. ( Dist. Of 750 Newsletters each month)
Note: Deadline for the next issue is the first of that month. Distribution Begins mid month. 
Submissions can be sent to newsletter@lendrum.org..... Back issues can be found at our web site.

Next Community League Meeting 
1st Monday of the month...

 7:00-9:00pm at the hall

Community League 
Membership

Valid through August 31/14
Complete this form and drop it with your 
cheque (Family $40.00 or Senior $25.00) 
(payable to Lendrum Community League)

Brent Jensen
11216 54 Ave

Edmonton, AB  T6H 0V6

Or Call 780-995-8369

Your membership card and receipt will be 
mailed or delivered to your home.

Thank you for your support !!!

Name: ____________________________
Address: __________________________
__________________________________
Postal Code: ______ Phone: __________
Email: ____________________________
Willing to Volunteer:   ____

Number of Adults in household:  ____
Number of children in household: ____

Number of skate tags required:  ____

Lendrum Community League
 2013-14 Executive & Contacts 

President:    Gary Goulden  (780) 450-0927
Vice-President:  Tony Olmsted  (780) 434-8325
Past President:  Bill Fish    (780) 437-6794 
Treasurer:   Rick Young   (780) 271-0977
Secretary:   Natalie Cook           (780) 433-6429
Programs:   Gary Goulden  (780) 450-0927
Casino:    Catherine Rostron (780) 434-3839
Civics:   Ray Benton-Evans (780) 756-5402
    Joanne Ellison  (780) 437-5402
Memberships:  Brent Jenson  (780) 995-8369
Social:   Xanthe Loyer  (780) 433-3627 
Soccer:   Susan Stewart  (780) 996-3406
    Jason Pfeifer  (587) 989-0907
Volleyball:   Lance Adamson  (780) 438-9168
Athletic Park:  Harvey Guhl  (780) 438-8226
Master Gardner:  Bonnie Herring-Cooper (780) 431-9513
Master Naturalist  Peggy Folinsbee  (780) 436-9322
Playground Devlp: Ron Grelowski  (780) 463-7079
Building Rentals:  Neil Moir   (780) 263-0701
Ice Rink:   Gary Goulden           (780) 450-0927
    Gary Yaskowich  (780) 432-1029
    John Porter  (780) 438-1896
Member at Large  Steven Dobson  (780) 455-7473
Lendrum Sign  Luke Falkenstein  (780) 431-0752
Newsletter   (Vacant)
Website:   Marlene Konduc
Information Systems Daryle Tilroe  (780) 439-4734 
Newsletter Dist:  Catherine Stout  (780) 436-7179
Neighborhood Watch: Shannon D.   (780) 428-8135
    Carol Allen   (780) 434-1294
CRC Rep (City of Edm) Anna Vesala  (780) 496-1473

Check www.lendrum.org for a full list of email addresses

Community League Volunteers Needed !!!
We have openings in :

Newsletter
Programs

Fundraising
Call Gary if you can help...780-450-0927

www.lendrum.org

NEW
LENDRUM 
WEBSITE

WWW.
LENDRUM.

ORG
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mailto:newsletter@lendrum.org
mailto:newsletter@lendrum.org
http://www.lendrumliving
http://www.lendrumliving
http://www.lendrum.org
http://www.lendrum.org

